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PREPROPOSAL STATEMENT OF INQUIRY

DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH
[Filed November 13, 2023, 10:44 a.m.]

Subject of Possible Rule Making: Private detention facilities. 
The department of health (department) is considering establishing 
chapter 246-385 WAC as a new chapter of rules to set inspection and 
operational standards for private detention facilities, health and 
safety standards for detained persons, and issuance of civil penalties 
pursuant to 2SHB 1470 (chapter 419, Laws of 2023).

Statutes Authorizing the Agency to Adopt Rules on this Subject: 
2SHB 1470 (chapter 419, Laws of 2023); and chapter 70.395 RCW.

Reasons Why Rules on this Subject may be Needed and What They 
Might Accomplish: 2SHB 1470 requires the department to adopt rules for 
operational, health, and safety standards to ensure persons detained 
in private detention facilities are provided sanitary, hygienic, and 
safe living conditions.

Other Federal and State Agencies that Regulate this Subject and 
the Process Coordinating the Rule with These Agencies: Washington 
state department of labor and industries, the office of the attorney 
general, and United States Immigration and Customs Enforcement. Coor-
dination with these agencies will occur as identified in 2SHB 1470. 
The department will convene a broad-based work group and invite state 
and federal agencies and interested parties to participate.

Process for Developing New Rule: The department will use a col-
laborative rule-making approach. The department will keep interested 
parties informed of the rule development through email and posting in-
formation on the department's rule making and program websites. Inter-
ested parties will have the opportunity to provide comments throughout 
the rule-making process, during the formal comment period, and at the 
public hearing.

Interested parties can participate in the decision to adopt the 
new rule and formulation of the proposed rule before publication by 
contacting Nina Helpling, P.O. Box 47822, Olympia, WA 98504-7822, 
phone 360-236-3065, TTY 711, email Nina.Helpling@doh.wa.gov, website 
https://doh.wa.gov.
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